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OFFICE OF SELECTMEN

Post Office Box 487

Marlborough, New Hampshire 03455-0487

“Equal Opportunity Employer”

 Telephone (603) 876-3751
                            Fax (603) 876-3313            

 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.orgWebsite:  www.marlboroughnh.org
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

December 4, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Chairman Harris.  Present were Ms. Pitt and Mrs. Paight.  Also present were Ellen Smith, Town Administrator, Christopher Lyons, Police Chief, Zachary Byam, Police Sergeant and Donna Hanscom of Keene Public Works.
Chief Lyons and Sergeant Byam were in to discuss a few staffing increases included in the proposed Police Department budget for 2018.  The Board asked what was causing the need for additional staffing hours and would like to see facts and statistics for Marlborough that support the need, not based on the staffing levels of surrounding municipalities.  A job description for the Police Administrative Assistant was distributed to the Board which raised the question again of what has changed to support the need for increased hours.  The Chief and Sergeant are requesting what they believe to be the proper support levels for what is now a three officer department.  There was mention of possibly adding a part time officer to the roster to assist in investigations but more research will be needed.
At 6:45 pm Rita Grace joined the meeting and at 7:08 Chief Lyons and Sergeant Byam left the meeting.

Ms. Grace, of the Cemetery Trustees, brought to the Board’s attention that there are unspent funds remaining in the Cemetery budget that they would like to use for tree removal.  The Board was presented with two bids for the removal of two trees that are dying and dropping debris on headstones; Ms. Grace would like to be able to cut down three.  The Board advised her to get a revised quote for three trees and she can go ahead with the work.  If not done by year end the funds can be encumbered.
Ms. Grace left the meeting at 7:20.

Ms. Hanscom updated the Board on several upcoming projects at the Keene Waste Water Facility that will have funding implications for Marlborough.  Appropriations needed for 2018 is 

$ 130,163 and will be billed in June, after 1st issue taxes have been collected.  Ms. Hanscom will provide information on possible funding sources for future projects and recommended speaking to Underwood Engineers as well.

Ms. Hanscom left the meeting at 7:45.

Mrs. Smith will advertise for the Lawn Care and Cleaning Request for Bids.  Selectmen Pitt will finalize the bid specifications to be made available for potential bidders.

The Board decided to distribute a postcard to all Marlborough property owners about the December 20, 2017 public hearing on the Asset Management Plan for the water system. 
Mrs. Paight moved and Ms. Pitt seconded a motion to increase the $ 1.50 fee charged per vehicle registration by the Town Clerk to $ 3.00 per registration pursuant to NH RSA 261:74-d, effective January 1, 2018, vote to approve was unanimous. 
The Board discussed the unpermitted work that was being done at Camp Glen Brook and that the Executive Director was sent a letter explaining which codes the camp is required to operate under.

Mrs. Smith met with a representative from the Cheshire Medical Center (CMC) Occupational & Environmental Medicine Department, Scott Brodeur, who will provide information on what, if any vaccinations are mandated for certain employees and how to go about setting up an account with CMC if the cost of such vaccinations are to be covered by the Town of Marlborough.

Mrs. Paight moved Chairman Harris seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the November 27, 2017 and November 28, 2017 meetings, vote to approve was 2-0, Ms. Pitt was absent.
Mrs. Paight moved and Chairman Harris seconded a motion to accept the December 7, 2017 Direct Deposit Register in the amount of $7,609.38 and Payroll Check Register in the amount of $927.24 and the December 4, 2017 Accounts Payable in the amount of $629,402.62, vote to approve was unanimous.
Chairman Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting, vote to approve was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 9:24 pm.
Respectfully submitted,








Ellen Smith







Town Administrator
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